Kane Borough Council Meeting
March 12, 2025

Call to Order
The regular monthly meeting of the Kane Borough Council was called to order at 6:30 pm by Council President Tom Kase. The meeting was held at the Borough Office, 112 Bayard St., Kane, PA 16735. Members were notified of the meeting on March 10th, 2025.

Invocation

Pastor Calvin Cook led the council and guests in prayer, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call

Present: Tom Kase (President), Jack Zelina (Vice President), Melanie Clabaugh, Kelle Bari, Jerry Milliron, Debra Miller, Don Payne (Secretary), Tony Alfieri (Solicitor), Brandy Schimp (Mayor), Matt Bressler (Fire Chief)
Telecommunications: None present
Excused: Heath Boyer (Police Chief), Sam Cummings
Absent: Joe Geer (Code Compliance)

Visitors
Pastor Calvin Cook, Teresa Auriemmo, Francis Auriemmo, Audrey Gerold, Mike Krantz, Jimi Griffin, Aleaya Gerold

Statement of Citizens on Agenda Items
None

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Debra Miller, second by Jack Zelina to approve the minutes of the January 8, 2025, Regular Council meeting. No further discussion. Ayes from all. Motion carried.

Unfinished Business

Correspondence
a. Sign thank you cards for Marty Causer and Chris Dush for grant.
b. Local Realty Transfer Tax report for February. Council would like to see this report in the monthly meeting packet.
c. Graduation 2025 letter for individual donations.

Monthly Reports
Budget: A motion was made by Jack Zelina, second by Debra Miller to approve the Budget Report, as presented. Tom Kase asked a question about the 389.70 Miscellaneous income. Don Payne said he would get an answer for him the next day. Jack Zelina said he noticed that the Municipal Building Maintenance was higher in the Borough-owned property line. This is due to the snow removal costs from Gateway Estate Maintenance. No further discussion. Ayes from all. Motion carried.
Tax Collector: A motion was made by Jack Zelina, second by Kelle Bari to approve the Tax Collector report, as presented. No further discussion. Ayes from all. Motion carried.
Bills for Payment
Check detail in the amount of $70,156.47 was presented to Council for approval. This included bills from the Liquid Fuels account. A motion was made by Jack Zelina, second by Debra Miller to approve the bills for Payment, as presented. No further discussion. Ayes from all. Motion carried.



Department Reports
Office: Report submitted. Council approved Don Payne’s request to take a seat on the McKean County Industrial Development Board. It will be beneficial to have a representative from the Borough. Don Payne stated that Haines and Company will be at the office on March 20th to conduct the yearly audit. He also stated that the title, license, and insurance for the new street sweeper will be in place by March 20th for the scheduled tutorial. Debra Miller asked if the attendance at the McWApec dinner should be added to the list of items on the Office Report. To a question regarding the timeline for the resurfacing of the basketball, tennis and pickleball courts, Don Payne said the project would start next summer and that it will hopefully be grant-funded. Rent Fun will be installing the kiosks in Evergreen Park by the end of March.  
Code Compliance: Report submitted. 
Solicitor: Report submitted. Tony Alfieri stated that he is making progress on item #58 (prepare deed for 8 Beech St). He also said that he brought the revisions for the right-of-ways (#69) for review. 
Police: Report submitted.
Street: Report submitted. Mick O’Rourke said that despite the shortage of road salt this year, the Street Department still has enough product to last the rest of the winter. 	
Fire: Report submitted. Chief Bressler reported that the fire department had a good response to the gas leak with the new radio system. However, they had to cut twenty-five radios for the fire police. Don Payne said that there are still five radios that have not been shipped, and he contacted the company to have them expedited. Chief Bressler explained that there is an emergency system that ties into 911 for emergencies with GPS trackers. He will do a presentation at the next workshop. 
Assessment: Report submitted.
Health Board: Report submitted. 

Committee Reports
Only the Library Report was submitted. Jack Zelina had a comment on Borough Properties. He reported that he met with a group at the Trailhead to discuss volunteer-based repairs to the building, such as siding, power-washing and painting. 

New Business
1. Upcoming street projects. Don Payne said that he has been working on a pavement preservation project that has a slightly different application than previous projects. The budget for it will be $30,000.00 and it will cover parts of Pine Avenue and the mid-section of Pennsylvania Avenue. The application will add a longer life with a tar and chip coating. If it works out successfully, more streets will be done. 
2. Motion to approve Bridge sealcoating through PennDOT. Don Payne said that Shawn Agosti, our PennDOT representative, has a bid packet ready to send out to contractors. The budget will be $110,000.00. We could use Liquid Fuels funds, as well as Marcellus Shale funds. A motion to approve the project was made by 
3. Resolution #03-25 Approval to apply for the DCNR C2P2 grant for reconstruction, drainage and resurfacing of the basketball, tennis and pickleball courts at Evergreen Park. A motion was made by Melanie Clabaugh for Tom Kase and Don Payne to apply, second by Debra Miller, so moved. Ayes from all. Motion carried.
4. Part Time Police Officer pay grid. Don Payne had two examples of the police part time pay grid in the meeting packet. The grid we plan to use starts the new part-time officers at $19.00 per hour beginning on April 1, 2025. 
5. Judicial sale. Don Payne plans to attend the Judicial Sale on April 8, 2025.
6. Audrey Gerold-Work Camp Group. Audrey Gerold presented a video to Council regarding the Work Camp Group program and addressed many questions from Council. She will need a response by May 1, 2025. 

Mayor’s Report
Report submitted. The Mayor spoke to her testimony at the PA Commission on Rural Population Revitalization regarding local capacity issues at local hospitals. The issues being lack of maternity services for labor and delivery, as well as lack of proper ambulance coverage in our area. Kelle Bari said that she had a similar experience in Colorado and would write a letter of support to give to the Mayor.  

Statement of Citizens (Time limited to 5 minutes) none.



Executive Session
The Regular Borough Council meeting paused to begin the Executive Session at 7:45 pm.

Adjournment
The Regular Session of the Kane Borough Council resumed at 8:15pm. Don Payne said that he would investigate other options for the paving projects. No other discussion. Metting adjourned at 8:17 pm. 


Respectfully submitted,
Laura McDonald, Kane Borough Treasurer  
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